PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Meeting held 30th March 2006 in the Village Hall

Annual Parish Meeting

Six members of the public attended the Annual Parish Meeting which was held before the Parish Council meeting.   The Chairman introduced Mrs. Gill Shell who has been the director of the Wiltshire Rural Housing Association for 19 years.   She explained that the WRHA had been set up in 1984 to build houses in villages for local people.   These houses are all for rent, and there is no right to buy.   She then explained the various stages of a project for a village needing such accommodation.   A housing needs survey is circulated to every household in the village;  WRHA then analyse the results and make a report and recommendation to the Parish Council.   If the Council decides to go ahead, a site for the project needs to be identified and planning approval obtained.   Grant funding needs to be obtained and then the houses can be built.   WRHA allocate the houses to people who fulfil the criteria and also manage and maintain the properties.   The properties would be very high quality and incorporate green features such as solar panels.   At no stage would the project proceed without the approval of the Parish Council.   Several questions were asked and answered very satisfactorily by Mrs. Shell.   Trevor King then thanked her and she left.   Later the PC agreed to request a housing needs survey from WRHA.     As the members of the public had no items to raise, the Annual Parish Meeting closed at 8 pm and the Parish Council Meeting commenced then.

Matters Arising from last meeting

Two directional signs from the A36 down Common Road have now been changed from “Whiteparish” to “Cowesfield”.   However, there still remains a sign to Whiteparish at the start of Common Road which needs to be removed.   The Clerk to request this.   A supply of dog waste bags is now available at the village shop.   The contractor who has been cutting the grass on the Memorial Ground has taken on other work and will be unable to maintain the grounds this year (April 2006 to March 2007).   The Parish Council agreed to accept a quote from a firm in Amesbury who had tendered unsuccessfully last year.   It was agreed to send out tenders towards the end of 2006 for next year.

Planning

A planning application for a waste recycling facility 

at Brickworth Quarry had been received;   the Parish 

Council agreed to object to the proposal.

Finance
The Chairman proposed that the Clerk receive an 

increase of 3% in salary from 1st April 2006;   all 

agreed.

Footpaths/Commons

A report had been received of an unsightly fence and 

cutting down of trees at ground on the boundary of 

Wiltshire and Hampshire on the A27.   A letter to be 

sent expressing PC concern to SDC Enforcement 

Officer.   A letter received asking for PC support for 

installing wooden posts around the common ground 

outside Barters Farm on Common road to prevent 

further abuse of the land.   The PC agreed to write in 

favour.

Possible joint building on Memorial Ground

A vote of thanks was proposed to the Working Group who had conducted such a successful village meeting and obtained overwhelming support from those attending for a joint sports pavilion/village hall on the Memorial Ground.    All fully agreed with the proposal to thank the group.   Dave Boakes, Chairman of the Working Group, outlined a possible way forward and it was agreed to further discuss this at the Working Group meeting due 6th April.  

Biffa Landfill Liaison Meeting

Trevor King reported on the last meeting of this group (the site is not taking any more waste).   The standpipes which protrude above the ground will be either lowered or removed.   Grass seed will be sown soon.   The electricity generator is producing .8 MW per hour, enough for 3500 homes.   Trevor thanked Biffa on behalf of the people of Whiteparish for listening and co-operating in minimising disruption and nuisance caused by the site during its operation.   There will be an annual report on what is happening at the site.   Sheep will be set to graze the site and there will be two small spinneys planted.   The site closes altogether at the end of 2006 but will be maintained for 25-30 years by Biffa.

Police

Jenny Foster reported that P C Darren Willis has been “borrowed”  for a post in Salisbury.   Fritz Macaulay (Fritz.macaulay@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk) has been appointed to cover Whiteparish instead and will be invited to attend either the June or July meeting of the Parish Council.   It was agreed that Jenny should write to object to the fact that Whiteparish has been left with a “part-time” Beat Officer.    

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the Parish Council Annual General Meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 4th May, 2006 in the village hall where they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.

  Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


  The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG


  E-mail DandA.Boakes@care4free.net 

There is no direct line to Alderbury Police Station.   Tel. 0845 408 7000 and ask for officer wanted.   For reporting incidents:  01722 411 444 (Salisbury Police Station.        

